
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I am delighted to welcome everyone back for what promises to be an exciting 
and productive final half term of the academic year. 

Our pupils have returned with enthusiasm and are ready to embrace the new 
learning experiences and various exciting opportunities that our summer term 
offers. 

This morning, I had the pleasure of observing a class of Year 2 pupils as they 
developed their understanding of subordinate conjunctions in their writing. 
Witnessing their engagement with these more complex grammatical concepts 
was a great reminder of the remarkable progress they have made since those first tentative days in        
Reception. The transformation in their confidence, skills, and understanding fills me with immense pride 
in what our pupils achieve during their time with us. 

We would like to wish many of our families and very happy Eid for tomorrow and share that June 
marks Pride Month where we celebrate the variety of families that make up our wonderful 
school community.   

The summer term ahead is packed with activities and events that will provide rich learning experiences 
for all our pupils. These opportunities will not only consolidate the knowledge and skills they have        
developed throughout the year but also create lasting memories of their time at Carlisle Infant School. 

I encourage all families to review the important dates section later in this newsletter to ensure you do not 
miss any of the exciting events we have planned  

David Wells  

Head of School 

Carlisle Infant School  

5th June 2025 

Class photographs 

Class photographs have been taken and each class link for ordering the  photo has 

been sent to you via e mail.  Please order your photos online with fraserportraits.com 

Please note the cut off date for ordering  photos to be sent to school is 

Monday 9th June 2025. Any orders received after this date will incur 

SEND Coffee Morning- Supporting Children through transition  

There will be a coffee morning on Wednesday 11th June from 9am – 10am. The focus will 
be on supporting children with anxiety around transitions. Joseph Digger from the 
Mental Health Support Team will share strategies to support children’s anxiety and  
worries around transitions. Tracey Bannister the SENCO from Hampton Hill Junior 
School will also be attending for parents of children in moving up to HHJS. All parents and carers are 
welcome to attend. Please let us know if you are going to attend the meeting by filling in the Google form 
– please use the link below. Thank you, Lorraine Blake (SENCO). 

https://forms.gle/z7mjvqkCKj27vC3q6 

Donations of Tissues/Wet 

Wipes! 

We would welcome any donations of    

tissues and wet wipes for the 

medical room. Please drop off any  

donations at  the school office. 

Thank you. 

Teddies/Soft Toy Donations-

Tomorrow 

Please remember to bring any        

preloved teddies/soft toys for our 

school summer fete. These can be 

dropped off at the school office or 

with your class teacher. Thank you. 

fraserportraits.com
https://forms.gle/z7mjvqkCKj27vC3q6


Diary Dates 

June 

Friday 6th—CSA Donations of preloved teddies/soft toys for 

Summer Fair 

Wednesday  11th  - SEND Coffee Morning—9am Supporting 

Children with Transitions 

Wednesday 18th—New Reception Intake 2025 Parents 

Meeting 7pm 

Thursday 19th—Dancing with Don-Whole School -Year Reception finish 3.15pm 

Saturday 21st—Summer Fair 11.30-3pm 

Wednesday 25th—Year 3 Information Evening for New Parents HHJS 6pm-7pm 

Friday 27th—Sports Morning 9am-10.30am 

July 

Monday 7th –National Transition Day-Y2 to Y3 

Wednesday 9th  - Y2 Country Dance Festival—Letter has been sent to interested 

children 

Thursday 10th—YR Bockett’s Farm Trip—Details have been sent-Please pay via     

Arbor  

Saturday/Sunday 12th & 13th—Carlisle goes Camping 

Wednesday 16th—Y2 Leavers Show to Parents-Morning 

Notices/Reminders 

Safeguarding concern? Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please    

contact the SPA (Single Point of Access): 

Phone 020 8547 5008  You can make an online referral here. 

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999. 

Travelling down the Thames 

River themed crafts and learning for families 
 
Delve into the history of the River Thames at this arts and crafts family workshop. 
 
This drop-in event is suitable for children aged 5-10 years old. Glimpse into the history of our  
local area while taking part in a colourful, creative session of bridge building and origami boats 
making next to the riverside! 
 
Saturday 14 June – 10.30am - 3pm Old Town Hall, Richmond. 

http://richmond.gov.uk/services/children_and_family_care/single_point_of_access/single_point_of_access_for_professionals/make_a_referral_to_spa
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/libraries/branch_libraries/local_studies_collection/know_your_place


Cool Milk 

There are a number of children who are refusing milk at break time. If your child is 5 years or 

older and you are paying for their milk, please have a conversation with your child to see whether 

they still require milk? If you wish to cancel your subscription you will need to contact cool-

milk.com 

Please note that the cut off time each week is a Tuesday, for the following week. 

Our milk supplier has recently changed the packaging of the milk 

from cartons to plastic bottles which are not as popular with our 

children. We have contacted the supplier to see whether the car-

tons could be brought back but unfortunately they have advised us 

that  the bottles are here to stay and they are not able to change to 

cartons! 

School Absence-Important Procedures 

Please could all parent/carers ensure they let the office know every day by 9am  if 

their child is  unwell and the nature of the illness. Medical evidence may be            

required for absences longer than 5 days and when attendance falls below 90%.  

Please also provide  written proof of any appointments and  advise whether your 

child will be requiring a school meal. 

May we also remind you that if your child has vomiting and/or  diarrhoea, you 

must wait  48 hours from the last episode  before bringing your child back to 

school. 

We receive a lot of queries   regarding this rule and there seems to be some confu-

sion. To help clarify, please see the link below to the NHS  guidance. https://

www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/ 

Notices/Reminders 

Message from the CSA 

The Summer Fair Team is busy preparing for our exciting event on the 21st June, and there's lots of ways 
for you to help too! Please remember to donate a pre-loved (but good quality) teddy bear this Friday. 
Please also sign up to help on your class stalls, and return your raffle ticket stubs to have a chance to win 
one of our amazing prizes!  

Camping tickets will soon be available - so keep an eye out for those - you'll be able to join us overnight or 
just for the day!  

...and Finally the wonderfully talented Andrew Youngson has finished the alternative class photos - these 
will be available to see and buy this week! They look amazing! 

Thanks for all of your support 

From the CSA Team 

www.carlisleschoolassociation.org.uk 

Re-Cycle Ink Cartridges  

Please donate any used ink cartridges to our recycling box which is located at the 

front of the school. 

http://www.carlisleschoolassociation.org.uk


Notices/Reminders – Borough News 


























